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RETAINING BID SURPLUS FUNDS

This construction bulletin revises the CDOT Construction Manual to provide guidance on retaining surplus funds when a bid results in surplus funds on the project.

In Section 103 of the CDOT Construction Manual add the following:

When a bid results in surplus funds on the project, the Bids and Awards Unit will issue a Preliminary Financial Statement and will submit a request to the Region Business Office for a budget action. 

If the Region wants to retain all or part of the bid surplus, the Region Transportation Director shall request retention of surplus funds after bid opening day.  The request process for the region has two steps.  
Step One
Step one is to send an e-mail to the Chief Engineer (CE) with notification of the region's “intent” to request to retain all or part of the bid surplus funds.  This email must be submitted to the Chief Engineer by noon the day following bid opening.  

Prior to the submission of the email to the CE the region will submit a spreadsheet to the Engineering Estimates and Market Analysis Unit (EEMA) of the Contracts and Market Analysis Branch analyzing the proposed costs of the work to be added if funding becomes available.  The spreadsheet will list all items of work; the unit prices of the low bidder, second low bidder, and third low bidder; and the product extensions for each bidder.  If EEMA determines that including the additional work in the low bidder's bid would result in higher costs to CDOT than if it were included in the bids from either the second or third low bidder, the additional work will not be added to the Contract.  The region will also analyze costs to perform the additional work as though it were a separate contract, including additional mobilization, traffic control, indirect costs, etc.  This analysis will also be submitted to EEMA in a spreadsheet format containing quantities, estimated unit prices, and product extensions.  The EEMA may adjust the estimated unit prices to complete the work under a separate contract as necessary. If EEMA does not concur that the anticipated cost savings to add the work to the Contract is reasonable, EEMA will notify the region.

Step Two
Step two is to submit a formal letter requesting to retain all or part of the bid surplus funds to the Chief Engineer’s office by the Monday following bid opening.
Both submissions should be sent via email to the Chief Engineer.  The second email should contain the funds retention request letter, the first email with initial approval and amount of surplus.  The following Units are to be copied on the second email:  Office of Financial Management & Budget, Project Budget Unit (Pam Thomson, Eric Ehrbar, and Darrell Johnson), Office of Financial Management & Budget - Project Award and Accounting Unit (Abeba Yehdego, Tram Ngo), Contracts and Market Analysis (Richard Ott), and the Region Business Office Manager.  

The formal letter should contain the following justification at a minimum:

· Time involved in preparing, letting, awarding and issuing a notice to proceed for a separate contract.

· Anticipated competition for the work.

· Time remaining and the critical work that must be done before winter shut-down period.  

· Justification of work that was omitted because of funding constraints.

· Environmental clearances for the extra work, if any.

After receipt of the signed letter from the Chief Engineer, the Project Awards and Accounting Unit will add a CMO line in the Trns*port worksheet bid project under category 0200 and item number 700-70002.  The amount to input in the CMO line will be the net amount of funds retained after allowance for CE and Indirect Costs. The net amount is calculated by dividing the amount retained by 1.2395 (or the current CE & Indirect number).

The Project Awards and Accounting Unit will generate a final financial statement and submit it to the Agreements Unit for project award.
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